Thank you to everyone who contributes to submitting testing data each week. Following feedback from several sites and HRL’s, we have consulted with HMPPS Covid Gold regarding the reporting rhythm of the testing data.
 
It has been agreed that we will alter the reporting rhythm to align to the prisons working week in order to stop the data collection being over two working weeks as we are aware that this has been a challenge for some sites.
 
Following an initial period of adjusted reporting rhythms, The data will then move to a new collection rhythm and will be collected from Sunday to Saturday and reported in to us on the next Tuesday by 1pm, this gives sites time to collate the data following the weekend.  We will open the survey at 9am Monday mornings and close it at 1pm on Tuesdays.
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]In order to facilitate the change and ensure no duplication of data collection, this week’s data collection will be only 4 days from the 9th to 12th February.  This will be due in to us on the smart survey by 1pm on Tuesday. The smart survey link is https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/PrisonsTestingReport/
 
The reporting rhythm is set out below and will then follow a Sunday to Saturday rhythm reported via smart survey by Tuesdays. Please ensure that everyone involved in collating and submitting the data at your site is aware of the amended submission dates over the next few weeks to avoid any missed submissions.
 
	Data Period
	Submission Date

	9th Feb- 12th Feb
	15th Feb by 1pm

	13th Feb – 19th Feb
	22nd Feb by 1pm

	20th Feb- 26th Feb
	1st March by 1pm

	27th Feb- 5th March
	8th March by 1pm.

	Then continuing in a Sunday to Saturday data collection rhythm.


 
If any site would like to discuss this and raise any questions then please contact our FMB at covidtestingdatateam@justice.gov.uk
 
We anticipate that this change will have a positive impact on the data collection and makes the task simpler.

